BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on 27th November 2008 
PRESENT


Cllrs Richard Head, Jonathan Bellamy, Mandy Berrisford, David Hales, John Price and Chris Watkin.

IN ATTENDANCE


County Cllr Chapman


Borough Cllr Becket


PC Ivan Crowley

N Turner


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk)

272/08
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Ball, Bettley-Smith, Cameron, Daly, Martin and Speed. 
273/08
Cllrs Berrisford, Hales and Price declared prejudicial interests in respect of the Community Chest applications, owing to their connections to the Cricket Club coaching scheme (Cllrs Berrisford & Hales) or the Village Hall Committee (Cllr Price).

274/08
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 23rd October 2008 be approved as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.

275/08
The meeting was adjourned to allow public participation in connection with a presentation from PC Ivan Crowley.


PC Crowley explained the way in which the police tried to serve the needs of the area through the use of both police officers and Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs). His own role was a combination of response officer (dealing with specific incidents) and the community role (developing a knowledge of broader developing issues in the area). There had been a recent increase in criminal activity in the rural area, including burglaries, thefts of and from motor vehicles etc. This was unusual and seemed to be the result of an outside professional team targeting the area.

PC Crowley also advised members of the appropriate contact point for further information regarding the funding of further PCSOs by Parish Councils.


Members raised issues of concern and expressed their support for a regular police attendance at parish council meetings on a bi-monthly basis.
276/08
Members received a presentation from a local resident (Ms N Turner) who was a horticulture student at Reaseheath College and had offered to assist the Parish Council with the planning and design of planting of the Memorial Garden as part of her coursework. Members expressed their appreciation of the offer.

(At this point the meeting reconvened)

277/08
RESOLVED
a) that the offer by Ms Turner to assist with design work at the Memorial Garden be accepted in principle;




b) that she be asked to liaise with the Memorial Garden Working Group on possible works at the Memorial Garden, and other suitable locations under the control of the Parish Council;




c) that the above be subject to the Clerk being able to obtain satisfactory reassurance regarding insurance cover for any work done, and any liability which might fall on the Council.

278/08
Cllr Berrisford reported that she would liaise with Cllr Cameron and Mrs Bettley-Smith regarding the possibility of presenting the Every Action Counts/Environmental Champions initiative to members in an appropriate manner.
279/08
The Chairman presented a report on his activities since the last meeting. He had attendede the Remembrance Sunday commemmoration and laid a wreath on behalf of the Parish Council. Cllr Head, as Vice-Chairman, and other members had attended the planting of the WI’s commemmorative tree on the Memorial Garden.

280/08
The Clerk reported that he had received some further information from a Parish Council near Stafford which had taken up the option of funding additional PCSO cover, and advised members of the impressions he had gained of their experience. Members felt that the presentation by PC Crowley earlier in the meeting had provided reassurance regarding the level of police cover in the area, but that the matter would be considered further at the January meeting. The Clerk also reported that the External Audit of Accounts for 2007-2008 had now been completed, with two issues being highlighted.


Firstly, it was the view of the Auditor that a formal risk assessment had not been carried out. Secondly, it was considered that the Council’s fidelity insurance cover was inadequate. The Clerk indicated that the risk assessment was in accordance with that carried out in other councils with which he was associated, which had been accepted by the Auditor, and that the Council’s financial regulations served to protect it against the risks covered by fidelity insurance.


RESOLVED
a) that further advice be sought regarding the Auditor’s wishes in respect of risk assessment;




b) that the Clerk seek quotations for the additional insurance cover suggested by the Auditor.

The Clerk further reported on difficulties he was currently experiencing with his telephone and internet connections, and apologised for any difficulties created.  He thanked the Memorial Garden Working Group, and Cllr Morris in particular, for their assistance in arranging for the WI tree planting ceremony.  Finally he reported that had received feedback from the Borough Council on two planning issues raised by members.  The tracery at Buddileigh Farm, which members had wished to see retained, was not original and it was therefore not feasible to insist on its retention.  The structure erected in a garden at The Butts was subject to planning control, and an application was expected.

281/08
County Cllr Chapman reported that the highways community gang was due in the area week commencing 8th December. Members stressed the need to ensure that the missing Stop sign at the Back Lane/ B5500 junction was replaced. Cllr Chapman also reported that access improvements at the Leycett recycling centre were planned for early 2009, but that the longer term intention was still to relocate the centre to another site.

282/08
Cllr Becket reported that no alternative location had been identified, and that it was difficult to find a suitable site.  A new map had been prepared for the revised Conservation Area correcting the previous error at Ladygates.  With regard to the K6 telephone kiosk he indicated that he had urged the Borough Council not to pursue the issue further.
283/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application.
08/00884/FUL  Two storey side extension, Chamberlain House, Chamberlain Court, Betley.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to the application.

284/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application.
08/00924/FUL  Ground floor side extension, The Spinney, Bowhill Lane, Betley.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to the application.

285/08
The Council received Decision Notices in respect of the following planning applications:

08/00670/FUL  Erection of stable block, manure store and manege, Oaktree Farm, Common Lane, Betley – PERMITTED


08/00736/FUL  Replacement garden wall and erection of new gates, Bow House, Church Lane, Betley – PERMITTED

286/08
Members considered further matters related to development issues.

287/08
The Clerk reported that a map showing the new boundaries of the Conservation Area had now been received, reflecting the views submitted at the time by the Parish Council.

288/08
The Clerk reported that he had been asked by the Borough Council’s Conservation Officer to confirm the Parish Council’s view on the future of the K6 telephone kiosk in the centre of Betley, which had been fenced off and absorbed into the curtilage of a neighbouring residential property.  Members were divided on the issue of whether action should be taken by the Borough Council, and it was agreed that the matter should be considered further at a future meeting.

289/08
It was reported that Aspire Housing was proposing to hold a meeting with residents of the East Lawns area to discuss potential improvements.  


RESOLVED that the Parish Council should seek to be represented at any such meeting in order to gauge the views of residents, and that Cllrs Cameron and Daly should be invited to attend if available.
290/08
Members considered applications for support in respect of the Community Chest scheme administered by the Borough Council.

RESOLVED
a) that the general approach to allocating the Community Chest discussed at previous meetings be endorsed;



b) that in respect of the Madeley & District Community Association a grant of £242 be recommended;



c) that in respect of the Betley Amateur Theatrical Society a grant of £146 be recommended;



d) that in respect of the Betley Village Hall Committee a grant of £430 be recommended (Cllr Price declared a prejudicial interest in this part of the resolution and withdrew from the meeting);


e) that in respect of the Betley Cricket Club a grant of £242 be recommended (Cllrs Berrisford & Daly declared prejudicial interests in this part of the resolution and withdrew from the meeting).

291/08
The clerk presented members with a list of invoices to hand and payments due, and the financial statement to 27th November 2008. He also asked for guidance in respect of invoices which might come to hand before the next scheduled meeting. 
RESOLVED
a) that the Council authorises payment of the following invoices and payments due:

G Griffiths



clerk’s salary

£224.26
812
Inland revenue


tax


£  56.06
813
G Griffiths



expenses

£  63.74
814


b) that the Financial Statement be received;



c) that the Clerk be authorised to arrange payment of invoices requiring payment in advance of the next scheduled meeting as necessary.

292/08
Members considered issues relating to communication. Cllr Berrisford outlined material to be submitted for the next issue of the Parish Magazine. 
293/08
The Clerk outlined correspondence received since the last meeting.

294/08
Members considered whether a meeting was required before the next scheduled meeting on 15th January 2009.

RESOLVED that, subject to sufficient business being to hand, a special meeting be held on Thursday 11th December.
